
       
  

 

Community Policing 
Newsletter 

Issue 2025/1 

 

Welcome to the Aylesbury East community newsletter 
 
To enhance our connection with the community, we’re excited to publish our quarterly 

neighbourhood newsletter. We hope this will be a valuable resource for all residents, and we 

anticipate it will evolve and improve with your feedback over time. 

 

Meet the team 

Aylesbury is split into 4 different Neighbourhood areas that are here to support and serve you. 

Leading the team is Inspector James Davies and Acting Police Sergeant Josie Elworthy, who 

oversee the Aylesbury South, North, East and West. 
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The East Team  
The Aylesbury East Community Policing team consists of 
Police Constable Olivia Pinnells and Olivia Larsen along 
with community support officers Isabelle Fincher and 
Thomas Moslin. 
 
Halloween: Spooky season was a busy time for the East 
Neighbourhood Team, leading to lots of patrols and 
targeting of ASB. The team looked out for youths that were 
reported to be causing trouble in Jansel Square. During 
this, focus was made on gathering details and intel of the 
youths frequently seen in the area. This led to a successful 
and positive outcome as the team were able to provide 
suitable words of advice to the young people in Jansel Square. The ASB in Jansel Square 
and surrounding areas continues to be a targeted area for the East Team, with regular 
patrols completed frequently to dissuade future ASB.  
 
Firework Fiascos: Fireworks are a sight to see for the communities of Aylesbury, and 
Guy Fawkes night and Diwali certainly kept the East Team busy! Fireworks were 
frequently being set off along communal areas and on roads of housing estates in areas 
such as Kingsbrook and Bedgrove. Officers quickly attended to give the revellers advice 
for them to enjoy their evening safely. Fireworks were removed from unsuitable areas and 
officers engaged with the community, and advised of suitable locations away from the 
road side. 
 
 
Community Engagement: We have worked closely alongside Mediation by completing a 
Have Your Say In Jansel Square engaging with multiple members of public and providing 
advice. The mediation team have helped with ongoing incident between neighbours 
resolving the issue.  
 
 
School Events: The East Team have enjoyed special visits to Kingsbrook Primary 
School, having a fun time engaging with the pupils and teaching them about road safety. 
The children enjoyed the morning, where officers gave a school talk about road safety 
with Traffic Officers who showed the children the speed gun. The children were able to 
look inside the police car and even put the lights and sirens. The team also attended 
Turnfurlong School where they introduced themselves to the children and explained the 
roles of PCSO and Police officers. The children were able to ask lots of questions and 
were provided guidance about online safety. Kingsbrook View Preschool was also visited, 
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where officers completed a school talk and pupils were also able to sit in the police car 
and speak down the radio. 
The team also attended the 5th Aylesbury cubs at The Grange, where they provided 
advice about stranger danger, online safety and home safety in the colder months. The 
cubs where then able to try Police uniform on and see how heavy the kit is. They were all 
informative and exciting events where we may have inspired some future police officers! 
 
 
Throw Overs: The Team have been working closely with HMP Aylesbury in regards to 
ongoing throw overs. They have worked with the prison team to create a leaflet providing 
advice for the local residents and what to look out for.  
 
 
Speeding Concerns: Speeding is a frequent concern in our villages. While speed 
enforcement can hold speeding motorists accountable, research indicates it is not the 
most effective deterrent. Instead, road layouts and other measures prove more 
successful. Nevertheless, our neighbourhood team has acquired speed guns and has 
been actively monitoring and catching speeding drivers. We will focus our speed 
enforcement efforts on areas identified by the community as problematic. If speeding is a 
concern to you, please look to become involved in the community speed watch 
programme (link at the end of the newsletter).  
 
Parking Concerns: Parking is a common issue across all our areas, often leading to 
neighbourhood disputes and community tension. We provide advice on an individual basis 
and, in some cases, work with schools to send polite notices to parents where parking is 
an issue during drop-off and pick-up times. We also patrol during these times, leaving 
notices and issuing tickets where applicable. Consideration notices stating that Thames 
Valley Police (TVP) are aware and monitoring have been issued in peak areas to act as a 
deterrent in the absence of road markings. 
 
 
 

You can find out your local neighbourhood policing priorities on our website: 

https://www.thamesvalley.police.uk/area/your-area/  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.thamesvalley.police.uk%2Farea%2Fyour-area%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cjoanna.howland%40thamesvalley.police.uk%7C7d161fd444174cb3993b08dd241b6f3e%7C23de4379957a41a69587165d6c6b4dbd%7C0%7C0%7C638706422418069783%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=qEgfctbILBho9u%2FH1tadTZWhyKrbzjUS6jYE5IDOqL4%3D&reserved=0


       
  

 

Community Policing 
Newsletter 

Issue 2025/1 

 
 
 
If you need to discuss any concerns or issues with your local police team, or if you have 
local events you’d like the neighbourhood team to attend, please reach out to them via the 
following email addresses: 
 
 
Aylesbury East - AylesburyEastNHPT2@thamesvalley.police.uk 
 
 
Important: Do not use these email addresses to report crimes, as they are not constantly 
monitored. For emergencies, call 999. For non-emergencies, call 101 or use the Thames 
Valley Police online reporting portal. 
 
 
The Neighbourhood Team  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

mailto:AylesburyEastNHPT2@thamesvalley.police.uk
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Follow us on Social Media to see what the teams are 
getting up to… 

 
                                                 
                         
       

Useful links and information  
 

 

https://communityspeedwatch.org 

 

https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/thamesvalley 

 

Giving information anonymously| 

 

 

 

 

www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk 
 

 www.police.uk 
 

 

 

@TVP Bucks X 

 

TVP Aylesbury Vale Facebook 

https://communityspeedwatch.org/
https://www.ourwatch.org.uk/thamesvalley
http://www.thamesvalleyalert.co.uk/
http://www.police.uk/
https://x.com/TVP_Bucks
https://www.facebook.com/TVPAylesburyVale/?locale=en_GB

